The Honorable Senator Mark Kelly
The Honorable Senator Marsha Blackburn
Dear Senators Kelly and Blackburn, we are writing to express our strong support for the bipartisan Providing Real-World Education and Clinical Experience by Precepting Tomorrow’s (PRECEPT) Nurses Act. This proposed legislation represents a critical step in addressing the national nursing shortage by incentivizing experienced nurses to serve as clinical preceptors.
As national nurse consultants and leaders working with the Arizona 1803 Nurses Grant directed to providing $75M to address this very issue we have firsthand knowledge of the challenges nursing programs and healthcare institutions face in recruiting and retaining nurses. One of the primary barriers to expanding nursing school enrollment is the shortage of qualified clinical preceptors, which directly limits the number of new nurses entering the workforce. By offering a $2,000 tax credit to nurses who take on this vital teaching role, the PRECEPT Nurses Act not only supports nursing education but in combination with effective, evidence-based preceptor programs, also strengthens the pipeline of competent, well-trained nurses ready to meet the growing demands of healthcare.
This legislation is especially timely given the projected shortage of 450,000 nurses by 2025. It acknowledges the immense value that preceptors bring to the nursing profession and provides tangible support to ensure their continued contribution. Furthermore, the focus on Health Professional Shortage Areas will help address disparities in healthcare access and outcomes, reinforcing equitable care delivery across our nation.
We commend you for your leadership and commitment to innovative solutions that address the nursing crisis. The PRECEPT Nurses Act has the potential to significantly enhance the future of nursing and healthcare in the United States. We urge Congress to advance this essential legislation and take an important step toward ensuring the health and well-being of our communities.
Thank you for championing this cause. Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide additional support or perspective on this vital issue.
Sincerely,

Tim Porter-O’Grady, DN, EdD, APRN, DM, EdD, FAAN, FACCWS
Kathy Scott, PhD, MPA, RN, FACHE
Kathy MallochPhD, MBA, RN, FAAN

